 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
DECEMBER 2, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, December 2, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Wycoff, Shelley Ponton, and Ellen Mikeworth.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts and Therese Simoneau from The Advocate were also in attendance. Trustee April Lyons wasn’t present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the November 19, 2024 meeting. Angie Wycoff moved to approve the minutes as sent, seconded by Shelley Ponton, and the motion passed.
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Treasurer Krystal Alberts, who gave the treasurer’s report for August 2024. Shannon Meier moved to approve the report as given, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.  Angie Wycoff moved to present the bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.  Finance Chairman Mike Cotter reported expenditures of $8,531.21 in the General Fund, expenditures of $6,075.00 in the MFT Fund, and expenditures of $14,049.36 in the Water Fund. Total expenditures in all funds were $28,655.57. Mike Cotter moved to pay August bills in the usual manner, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.
President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported he started working on the alley affecting Papineau’s, Bohlman’s and Padgett’s properties. The work is taking longer than anticipated because the ground is freezing quickly.  When he went to pick up the gravel, it was frozen. He and Adam Weber loaded a township truck with big chunks of gravel and it’s in the garage with heat to thaw. They’re hoping it will thaw enough by tomorrow that they can get a couple of loads down forming a base where it can be driven on again. 
· There were two water leaks fixed – one in front of Ryan Meister’s house where a tree root caused the water main to crack, the other in front of Gale Anderson’s house on Charles Street where there was a leak on the village line going to the main.  Derek reported there’s a start of a leak in front of Heather Jamar’s house on Washington Street and he’ll check on it tomorrow.

· Derek asked if the village would like to have Christmas trees on Main Street again this year. Derek reported he has a family friend who has a tree business in Mahomet and would deliver to Ashkum free of charge. The trees cost less than we’ve paid through Lowe’s and Menards. After a short discussion, Ellen Mikeworth moved to grant Derek’s request to purchase two trees from Mahomet, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.
President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:
· President Heideman reported Derek’s anniversary date was November 7th and asked if the board would like to consider a salary increase. In the past, a 3% increase was given.  Shannon Meier moved to give Derek a 3% increase retroactive to his anniversary date, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed.

· In the past Christmas gifts of $100 were given to employees and President Heideman asked if the board wanted to continue the practice. Mike Cotter moved to give the usual amount ($100) to the regular employees, seconded by Ellen Mikeworth and the motion passed.  

· The village received a check of $5.13 from Eastern Illini Cooperative. 
· President Heideman asked Shannon Meier how the meeting with James Clarage went. Shannon reported the meeting went well and Mr. Clarage gave her a summary report of things reviewed and recommendations of what we need to do before proceeding with the plan. Copies of the report were distributed and discussed in detail. He called our attorney but hasn’t received a response yet. No meeting has been scheduled yet, but they will after the holidays.
· The village attorney will have the tax levy ordinance ready for our next meeting.

· An invoice for water sold to a company headquartered in Texas was discussed. Derek invoiced the company but we haven’t received payment yet, so an email or phone call will be made to remind the company to remit a check. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth asked about delinquent water bills and was given an update. Only one of the delinquent accounts will have the water service terminated. Ellen commented on the complaints about excessive gravel dust and asked what could be done about it. Nothing can be done now, but after we get more moisture, the dust will diminish. President Heideman reported the reason we have the dust is because washed chips weren’t used when the streets were worked on. The next time work is done, we’ll make sure the chips are washed.
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report, but thanked everyone who helped put with the Christmas decorations on Main Street. The snowmen look very festive. 
Trustee Angie Wycoff had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier reported she called three families asking if they would like to participate in the Shop with a Cop project. One family declined their offer while two families accepted. Shannon reported there will be about six children receiving gifts. 
Trustee Mike Cotter reported the water bill pay option is going very well and several people he talked to at the bank said customers are coming in and setting up their accounts to pay on line. Mike also reported our new website is really nice and more modern.

Clerk Donna Schmitz asked if the cost for postage stamps was going up. There’s been talk about an increase but no one really knows for sure. After discussion, Ellen Mikeworth moved to purchase a quantity of forever stamps in mid-December, seconded by Shelley and the motion passed.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts had no report. 
President Heideman recognized Deputy Joe LaCost who asked what type of license the gas station has and what they can or cannot sell.  The new owners are selling vapes, mushrooms, and other products not previously sold before and the deputies would like to know what to enforce. Their licenses are to sell packaged liquor, cigarettes and tobacco products.    
As there was no further business to come before the board, Shannon Meier moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:16 p.m., seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, December 17, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
